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Ms Amy Yu 
Clerk to 
Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services 
Legislative Council Building 
8 Jackson Road 
Central 
Hong Kong 
 
 
Dear Ms Yu, 
 

Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services 
 

Information on Legal Practitioners 
Handling Arbitration Cases in Hong Kong 

 
 At the meeting of the Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal 
Services held on 20 October 2008, the Department of Justice was requested to 
provide information on the respective numbers of local and overseas legal 
practitioners handling arbitration cases in Hong Kong. 
 
 Although the Department of Justice does not keep any statistics on 
the nationality of arbitrators involved in arbitration cases conducted in Hong 
Kong, we have made enquiries with the Hong Kong International Arbitration 
Centre (the “HKIAC”).  We understand from the HKIAC that it does not keep 
such statistics either. 
 
 However, HKIAC estimates that foreign arbitrators were involved 
in roughly 30-50% of the arbitration cases handled by the Centre.  This is a 
rough estimate only and it should be seen in light of three important caveats. 
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 Firstly, local arbitrators also serve as members in the arbitral 
tribunal in roughly half of the cases in which foreign arbitrators are involved.  
Secondly, arbitrators are not necessarily legal professionals.  Thirdly, the rough 
estimate does not take into account arbitrators involved in ad hoc arbitrations 
(non-institutional arbitrations) and arbitrations administered by other arbitration 
institutions (e.g. the China International Economic and Trade Arbitration 
Commission (CIETAC) and the International Court of Arbitration of the 
International Chamber of Commerce (ICCICA)) in Hong Kong. 
 
 
 
           Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
             (Frank Poon) 
             Deputy Solicitor General 
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